Learning Disability Partnership Board

Chair: Glynis Rogers, Divisional Director Partnerships and Public Protection

Items to be escalated to the Health & Wellbeing Board

(a) None

Performance:

There are no issues with performance.

Meeting Attendance

Meeting attendance in May 2015 showed a slight improvement at 60% most organisations were represented by a deputy where the core member was unavailable.

Action(s) since last report to the Health and Wellbeing Board

- (a) The LDPB received feedback from all of the forums to note the service user forum are working on the programme for Learning Disability Week with a theme of 'Getting a life and making it real'. The Carers Forum have been looking at the changes to the market over the last three years with regards to the council's significant development of the personal assistant market. The provider forum met and had a question and answer session with the Care Act team about implications for LD providers which was received well.
- (b) The LDPB welcomed the news that Children's Services are developing a working group to improve the pathways for young people into adulthood. They were keen to engage young people with direct recent experience in this work.
- (c) Integration and Commissioning presented a report about the plans to refresh the Market Position statement which would outline for providers the council's commissioning intentions. The last report had been well received by all LDPB members.
- (d) The LDPB welcomed the work that had been completed on End of Life Care planning and were keen to engage in how this could improve the experience of people with a learning disability and their family carers. A further update on this is to be received by the LDPB in September.

Action and Priorities for the coming period

- (a) LD Week $14^{th} 18^{th}$ July
- (b) Supported living personal budget arrangements
- (c) Update on the work on Winterbourne View
- (d) Performance monitoring of the Autism Strategy for Quarter 1

Contact: Karen West-Whylie – GM Learning Disabilities

Tel: 020 8 724 2791; Email: karen.west-whylie@lbbd.gov.uk